

दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय पुस्तकालय मण्डल Delhi University Library System

य CENTRAL LIBRA

othe spanning ster

वार्षिक प्रतिवेदन Annual Report 2024-2025









जयति जय जय-जयति जय जय ज्ञान का आलोक अनुपम श्रेष्ठ सुन्दर दिव्य दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय विहंगम

सकल वसुधा निज कुटुंब की भावना संस्कृति सनातन आधुनिक शिक्षा पुरातन ज्ञान धाराओं का संगम देश की स्वाधीनता हित भूमि का शत कोटि वंदन निष्ठा धृति सत्यम के मंगल दिव्य भावों का समागम जयति जय जय-जयति जय जय ज्ञान का आलोक अनुपम

भव्य महाविद्यालयों के परिसरों से चिर सुशोभित श्रेष्ठ गुरुजन कर रहे नित छात्र और छात्राएँ दीक्षित सद्चरित्राचार पावन साधना संकल्प संयम नवल वैश्विक चेतना नव क्रान्ति संस्कारों का उद्गम जयति जय जय-जयति जय जय ज्ञान का आलोक अनुपम श्रेष्ठ सुन्दर दिव्य दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय विहंगम



# **Delhi University Library System**

# Annual Report 2024-2025

Editor-in-Chief Dr. Rajesh Singh University Librarian

# **Editorial Board**

Dr. Shiva Parihar, Deputy Librarian Dr. Angom Jeevan Singh, Deputy Librarian Dr. Lohrii Kaini Mahemei, Deputy Librarian Dr. Somesh Vishwakarma, Deputy Librarian Mr. Aditya Kumar Maurya, Assistant Librarian Mr. Guptnath Trivedi, Assistant Librarian Ms. Jyoti Sharma, Assistant Librarian Dr. Manpreet Kaur, Assistant Librarian Mr. Mukul Pandey, Assistant Librarian Mr. Mukul Pandey, Assistant Librarian Mr. M.L. Meena, Assistant Librarian Mr. Ranjeet Kumar Singh, Assistant Librarian Dr. Saloni Chaudhary, Assistant Librarian Mr. Shyamnath Yadav, Assistant Librarian

Delhi University Library System University of Delhi Delhi-110007

#### FOREWORD

I feel humbled to present the Annual Report of the Delhi University Library System (DULS) for the year 2024–2025. This report highlights our continuing efforts to evolve as a dynamic and responsive academic support system aligned with the growing demands of digital scholarship and knowledge dissemination at the University of Delhi.

Over the past years, DULS has taken significant strides in transforming its services and infrastructure to meet the changing needs of students, researchers, and faculty members. The addition of human resources to the posts of Deputy Librarian and Assistant Librarian has been the key step in this direction. The expansion of the Central Library Complex building is underway to accommodate more users and initiate new library services.

Our DU eLibrary Portal has continued to provide remote access, ensuring uninterrupted academic access to our users and acting as a central access point for a wide array of digital resources, including e-journals, databases, e-books, etc. Being one of the oldest academic library systems, DULS is committed to look ahead on the path to carry out the Viksit Bharat@2047 vision of our Hon'ble Prime Minister by supporting its three significant pillars: Youth, Underprivileged & Women Patrons. DULS is also accomplishing the needs of New Education Policy (NEP) and in this context One Nation One Subscription (ONOS) Phase- I is very benevolent.

DULS is focusing on open source software to provide cost-effective, technologically driven advanced services and facilities. In support of scholarly publishing and open access, DULS has initiated the Delhi University Publishing by rolling out the Open Journal System (OJS) - a significant step towards empowering departments, research centres, and constituent colleges to publish scholarly journals in a streamlined and professional manner to enhance the global visibility, citations and impact of the University of Delhi research output. DULS has adopted and transited on Koha - an open-source Integrated Library Management Software, to provide advanced services to its patrons. This transition represents a major leap in standardizing, automating, and integrating library operations across DULS.

These initiatives reflect our commitment to embracing innovation, promoting open access, and creating an efficient and inclusive library ecosystem. I take this opportunity to express my gratitude to our Hon'ble Vice Chancellor, Prof. Yogesh Singh, for putting his trust and providing guidance and full support to the DULS.

I would like to express my sincere thanks to the entire library staff for their valuable input and support in the preparation of this report.

As we navigate the evolving landscape of academic libraries, DULS remains committed to excellence, collaboration, and digital empowerment to serve the educational mission of the University of Delhi.

Warm Regards

Dr. Rajesh Singh University Librarian

# कार्यकारी सारांश

दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय पुस्तकालय मण्डल (डीयूएलएस) ने वित्तीय वर्ष 2024-2025 में विश्वविद्यालय के शैक्षणिक एवं शोध लक्ष्यों को दुष्टिगत रखते हुए अपने पाठय सामग्रियों, डिजिटल संसाधनों और पाठक केन्द्रित नवीनतम शोध सेवाओं का विस्तार करना जारी रखा है। मुद्रित और डिजिटल पाठ्य सामग्रियों के संग्रह को सुद्रढ बनाने के निरंतर प्रयासों के साथ 9,755 नए मुद्रित संस्करणों को जोड़ा गया, जिससे 31 मार्च 2025 तक कुल मुद्रित पाठ्य सामग्रियों की कुल संख्या 17,35,082 हो गई है। इसी क्रम में, डिजिटल संसाधनों का विस्तार भी महत्वपूर्ण रहा, जिसमें 59,186 नई इलेक्ट्रॉनिक पुस्तकों का क्रय किया गया, जिसमें 1,481 नि:शुल्क पुस्तकें और 27 डिजिटल आर्काइव्स भी सम्मिलित हैं। इलेक्ट्रॉनिक पुस्तकों का संग्रह पिछले वर्ष के सापेक्ष में 143,838 से बढ़कर 204,505 और डिजिटल अभिलेखागार 17 से बढ़कर 44 हो गया। इसके अतिरिक्त पुस्तकालय मण्डल ने बहु -विषयी शोध हेतु उपयोगी 43 महत्वपूर्ण अकादमिक/शैक्षणिक डेटाबेसों का अधिगम विश्वविद्यालय के दोनों परिसरों और घटक महाविद्यालयों में सुनिश्चित की। साथ ही, 531 मुद्रित आवधिक पत्रिकाओं और 87 इलेक्ट्रॉनिक जर्नल्स की सदस्यता भी ली गई जिससे विभिन्न विषयों में अद्यतन अनुसंधान सम्बन्धित कार्य निर्बध रूप से जारी रह सके। अपने अकादमिक आधार को और भी अधिक सुदुढ बनाते हुए, दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय पुस्तकालय मण्डल ने 27,994 शोध प्रबंधों और 22,152 शोध निबंधों का अधिगम भी पाठकों तक सुनिश्चित की, साथ ही, अपने संग्रह में कुल 4,27,509 बाउंड वॉल्यूम जर्नल्स का व्यापक संग्रह भी सुरक्षित किया है। पुस्तकालय में 702 बहुभाषी पांडुलिपियाँ और दुर्लभ पुस्तकों के 279 संग्रह भी हैं, जो पाठकों की दुर्लभ और मूल्यवान शैक्षणिक सामग्रियों तक व्यापक पहुंच प्रदान करते हैं। ब्रेल पुस्तकालय सुलभ प्रारूपों में पाठ्य-सामग्री प्रदान कर दिव्यांगजनों के सामाजिक समावेश में महत्वपूर्ण भूमिका निभा रहा है। ये संसाधन विश्वविद्यालय की अनुसंधान क्षमताओं और ज्ञान के प्रसार के लिए विभिन्न प्रारूपों में उपलब्ध कराये गए पाठय सामाग्रियों हेतु हमारे अनवरत प्रयासों को दर्शाते हैं।

रिपोर्ट अवधि के दौरान पुस्तकालय मण्डल के अधीनस्थ विभिन्न पुस्तकालयों में कुल 7,25,443 पाठकों ने उपस्थिति दर्ज करायी। कुल 3,21,473 पुस्तकों का परिचालन हुआ तथा पाठकों द्वारा 4,96,620 दस्तावेज़ों से परामर्श प्राप्त किया गया। पुस्तकालयों ने सामूहिक रूप से छात्रों, शोधकर्ताओं और शिक्षिकों सहित 23,501 पाठकों की पुस्तकालय सदस्यता का पंजीकरण किया। केंद्रीय पुस्तकालय 164,682 पाठकों के उपस्थिति के साथ पहले स्थान पर रहा, इसके बाद 92,253 पाठकों के उपस्थिति के साथ दक्षिणी दिल्ली परिसर दूसरे, 56,000 पाठकों के उपस्थिति के साथ केन्द्रीय विज्ञान पुस्तकालय तीसरे, और 49,521 पाठकों के उपस्थिति के साथ रतन टाटा पुस्तकालय का चतुर्थ स्थान रहा। इसके अलावा, विधि संकाय के पुस्तकालय ने भी पाठकों से पुस्तकालय सम्बंधित 65,000 विभिन्न परामर्श दर्ज किया। पुस्तकालय मण्डल के अधीनस्थ अन्य विभागीय पुस्तकालयों ने भी उल्लेखनीय एवं सक्रिय उपस्थिति दर्ज की

एनसीडब्ल्यूईबी पुस्तकालय ने भी अकादमिक सहायता प्रदान करने के लिए केंद्रीयकृत संसाधनों का उपयोग करना जारी रखा। इलेक्ट्रॉनिक संसाधनों की जागरूकता और उपयोग बढ़ाने हेतु दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय पुस्तकालय मण्डल ने संपादकों और प्रशिक्षकों के सहयोग से क्षमता विकास के लिए कई प्रशिक्षण कार्यक्रम, वेबिनार आयोजित किये, जिसके परिणामस्वरूप इन संसाधनों के उपयोग में उत्साहवर्द्धक वृद्धि दर्ज की गयी है। डिजिटल साक्षरता और पाठकों के बीच अकादमिक प्रकाशन के कौशल को बढ़ावा देने के उद्देश्य से पुस्तकालय समूह के सदस्यों के नेतृत्व में कई कार्यशालाएं और प्रसार कार्यक्रम भी आयोजित किये गये, जो अत्यंत प्रभावी रहे।

दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय मण्डल, समावेशी पहुंच, डिजिटल नवाचार और अकादमिक प्रसार आधारित भविष्य की कल्पना करता है, उसी क्रम में, पुस्तकालय सुविधाओं के बुनियादी ढांचे में सुधार करने, संसाधनों की अधिक विविधता के लिए संपादकों के साथ सहयोग को सुदृढ़ करने और विश्वविद्यालय समुदाय के विकास हेतु मोबाइल आधारित विकल्पों को अपनाने की योजना बनाई जा रही है। दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय पुस्तकालय मण्डल उत्कृष्टता, अनुकूलनशीलता और सेवा के लिए प्रतिबद्ध होने के साथ-साथ दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के शैक्षणिक और अनुसंधान परिदृश्य को आगे बढ़ाने में एक मौलिक स्तंभ के रूप में अपनी भूमिका सदैव निभाता रहेगा।

ii

#### **EXECUTIVE SUMMARY**

The Delhi University Library System (DULS) has continued to expand its reach, resources, and relevance to support the University's scholarly mission during the financial year 2024–2025. With sustained efforts towards enhancing print and digital collections, DULS added 9,755 new print volumes, taking the total print volumes to 17,35,082 as on March 31, 2025. Parallel to this, digital expansion of resources was also significant- with the acquisition of 59,186 new e-books, including 1,481 complimentary titles and 27 Digital Archives. The e-book collection grew to 2,04,505 from last year's 1,43,838 and Digital Archives from 17 to 44. In addition, the DULS maintained access to 43 vital academic databases supporting interdisciplinary research across both the campuses and constituent colleges. Subscription to 531 periodicals in print format and 87 individual e-journals continued to support current awareness and scholarly productivity across disciplines. Further, reinforcing its academic backbone, DULS endorses the accessibility of 27,994 theses and 22,152 dissertations and maintains an extensive archive of 4,27,509 bound periodicals. DULS also has 702 multilingual manuscripts and 279 rare book collections, providing broader access to rare and valuable academic materials. The Braille Library is playing a significant role in social inclusion of Divyangjan by making provisions of reading materials in accessible formats. These resources underpin the University's research capabilities and knowledge dissemination framework.

User engagement metrics remained robust, with 7,25,443 physical visits recorded across various libraries within the University. Circulation and consultation services also demonstrated high usage, with 3,21,473 documents issued and 4,96,620 materials consulted on-site. The libraries collectively supported a registered membership of 23,501 users, including students, research scholars, and faculty members. The Central Library is in the leading position with a footfall of 1,64,682 visitors, followed by South Delhi Campus Library with 92,253 visitors; CSL with 56,000; and RTL with 49,521 visitors. In addition to this, the Law Faculty Library, with its well-curated collection, recorded 65,000 consultations. Several departmental libraries also recorded a marked growth and active usage. Notably, the NCWEB Library, serving over 33,000 students across 27 centres, continued to leverage centralized resources to deliver equitable academic support in collaboration with DULS.

DULS also carried out numerous training programs, webinars, and capacity-building initiatives in collaboration with publishers and internal stakeholders to boost awareness and utilization of e-resources which has resulted in increased usage of these resources. DULS team member-led workshops and strategic outreach programs complemented the user-focused events to foster digital literacy and scholarly publishing skills among users.

DULS envisions a future anchored in inclusive access, digital innovation, and strategic partnerships. Plans are underway to enhance infrastructure with smart facilities, deepen publisher collaborations for greater resource diversity, and introduce mobile-access solutions to accommodate the evolving learning habits of the University community. By staying committed to excellence, adaptability, and service, DULS will continue to uphold its role as a foundational pillar in advancing the University of Delhi's academic and research landscape.

# **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

Foreword	i
Executive Summary	ii-iii
Table of Contents	iv
1. Introduction	1-2
2. Vision and Mission of DULS	2
3. Organizational Structure of DULS	3-7
4. Major Achievements	7-15
5. Collection Development	15-18
6. Research Support Services	18-20
7. Trainings and Workshops Organized	20-21
8. Research Productivity of DULS	21-22
9. Invited Talks/ Lectures Delivered by Team DULS	22-27
10. Infrastructure Development	27-28
11. HR Development in DULS	28
12. Significant Days Celebrated	29-30
13. DULS in Media	30-31
14. Annexures	32-36

# 1. Introduction

#### 1.1 About DULS

The Delhi University Library System (DULS) began its journey in 1922 with a modest collection of 1,380 gifted books and 86 current periodicals. In its early years, the library operated from various locations, reflecting the university's shifting premises. By 1933, it found a more stable home in the Ballroom of the Old Vice-Regal Lodge, now the Vice-Chancellor's office. This relocation was made possible through a generous donation from Shri G.D. Birla, which facilitated necessary renovations. Notably, sixteen exquisite Burma teak cases were acquired from Viceroy Lord Linlithgow and the Wardens and Fellows of All Souls College, Oxford, enhancing the library's aesthetic and functional appeal.

A significant milestone was achieved on December 1, 1958, when the current Central Library building was inaugurated by Dr. S. Radhakrishnan, the then Chancellor and President of India. The foundation stone for this building had been laid four years earlier by Vice-Chancellor Dr. G.S. Mahajani.

The library's growth was significantly influenced by key figures such as Sir Maurice Gwyer, Vice-Chancellor from 1938 to 1950, who played a pivotal role in its development. Additionally, Dr. S.R. Ranganathan, renowned as the father of the modern Library Science movement in India, and Professor S. Das Gupta, the first Librarian (1942-1966), were instrumental in the library's continuous advancement.

The 1960s marked a period of expansion, with the establishment of departmental libraries across various faculties, including Arts, Mathematics, Social Sciences, Science, and Management Studies. This era also saw the creation of specialized libraries such as the Ratan Tata Library for Economics and the Central Science Library. In 1982, the Arts Library was established, further decentralizing the library system to better cater to specific academic needs.

Under the leadership of Dr. Rajesh Singh, University Librarian, the library system has embraced modernization of services and digitization of resources. His vision has focused on expanding digital resources, implementing user-centric services, and developing infrastructure that aligns with global best practices in academic librarianship. His efforts have been strongly supported by the Hon'ble **Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Yogesh Singh**, who has consistently encouraged initiatives aimed at academic excellence, infrastructure enhancement, and research support across the university's libraries. Today, DULS encompasses over 34 libraries, serving as a comprehensive resource hub for the university's diverse academic community.

#### 1.2 Who we are

We are the knowledge hub of the University of Delhi — a dynamic and integrated library network comprising over 34 libraries that support the university's diverse academic and research community. Delhi University Library System (DULS) has grown into a premier academic resource hub, offering rich collections, modern digital services, and user-friendly spaces that foster learning, innovation, and research. Guided by our mission to empower knowledge access, we bridge traditional scholarship with modern technology, providing students, faculty, and researchers with seamless access to books, journals, databases, and digital content.

#### 1.3 What We Do

The Delhi University Library System (DULS) connects people with knowledge. We provide comprehensive, integrated library services to support the academic, research, and learning needs of students, faculty, and scholars across the University of Delhi. Our work spans traditional and digital formats to ensure seamless access to the information and resources.

# **DULS- Services & Facilities**

#### Facilities

- > 24x7x362 in a year reading space
- ➢ 24x7 DU eLibrary access
- Facility for Divyangjan
- Dedicated Research Floor
- Plagiarism Check
- Information Literacy Programs & Activities

#### **Traditional Services**

- ➢ Membership
- ➢ Circulation
- Book Reservation
- Reference & Referral Service
- Consultation Service
- > Open Access to library resources
- Reprography services
- Inter-Library Loan Service

#### **Electronic Services**

- Current Awareness Services
- Selective Dissemination of Information
- Assistance in the use of e-resources
- Document Delivery Service (DDS)
- Open Journal System
- Virtual Reference Service (Chatbot)
- > Online Training & Sensitization Workshops

#### 2. Vision and Mission of DULS

#### Vision

Being a pioneering university library system that empowers academic community to thrive their academic pursuits by seamlessly integrating traditional and digital resources; facilitating comprehensive access to knowledge; fostering an enriching learning environment; supporting high quality teaching, learning and research and remain dedicated and steadfast to evolve as a hub of academic excellence by cultivating a culture of enquiry and collaboration.

#### Mission

Strategic acquisition and management of scholarly information, ensuring round-the-clock access to a varied range of resources that supports various academic activities of the University; promote lifelong learning and foster information literacy skills among the diverse academic community; empower students, faculty members, and researchers to engage critically with information, enhancing their academic experience and promoting a culture of continuous learning.

# **3. Organizational Structure of DULS**

This structured organization ensures a decentralized but coordinated approach for managing the University of Delhi's extensive library network, promoting academic excellence and efficient resource management across various departments and specializations.



# **Multidisciplinary Major Libraries**

#### Central Library Complex (including Arts Library), North Campus

The Central Library serves as the flagship resource centre of the Delhi University Library System, offering a vast collection of multidisciplinary academic and research materials. Located within the Central Library Complex, it supports teaching, learning, and research across all faculties. With enhanced digital infrastructure and access to online databases, it remains a cornerstone of academic excellence in the University.

The Arts Library provides specialized support to the humanities and social science departments, hosting a wide array of reference works, journals, and subject-specific literature. Situated in the Central Library Complex, it facilitates faculty, student and researchers by offering services that include reading rooms, lending, access to e-resources etc..

#### Central Science Library, Faculty of Science, North Campus

The Central Science Library supports the academic needs of science departments by maintaining an extensive collection of textbooks, journals, and research materials in various scientific disciplines. Its user-friendly services and modern digital access points make it an essential resource for researchers, faculty, and students in the sciences.

#### Ratan Tata Library, Delhi School of Economics, North Campus

Ratan Tata Library is a premier facility dedicated to Economics, Commerce, Geography, Sociology and related disciplines. Located within the Delhi School of Economics, it houses rare collections, statistical databases, and high-impact journals. The library plays a vital role in supporting advanced research and postgraduate studies in social sciences.

#### South Campus Library, University of Delhi, South Campus

The South Campus Library serves as a central academic hub for the departments located in South Campus, providing access to books, journals, and digital resources across a range of subjects. With ongoing efforts to modernize its infrastructure and expand collections, the library ensures continuous support for research and teaching.

#### **Single Discipline Major Libraries**

#### **Department of Social Work Library, North Campus**

This library caters specifically to the academic and practical needs of Social Work students and faculty. It maintains an interdisciplinary collection of textbooks, periodicals, supporting field-based research and interdisciplinary study.

#### Law Faculty Library, Faculty of Law, North Campus

The Law Faculty Library is a key legal resource centre, offering authoritative texts, case law reports, statutes, and International Law resources. It supports undergraduate, postgraduate and research scholars for legal education. It is a hub for academic discourse and legal research.

#### Law Centre-I Library, Faculty of Law, North Campus

The Law Centre-I Library provides essential support to students enrolled in under graduate legal programs, with a strong collection of legal literature, journals, and reference materials. The library fosters a research-oriented environment, conducive to legal scholarship for LLB.

#### Law Centre-II Library, Faculty of Law, North Campus

Focused on providing academic and professional legal resources, the Law Centre-II Library serves the specific curriculum and research needs of its students. With access to major Law Databases and print collections, it enhances legal studies and practice for under graduates.

#### Integrated Law Course Library (ILC), Faculty of Law, North Campus

The ILC Library is dedicated to the unique needs of students pursuing the Integrated Law program BA LLB & BBA LLB. It supports foundational legal education through well-curated resources, fostering analytical and research skills in aspiring legal professionals.

#### **Faculty of Education Library, North Campus**

The Faculty of Education Library is a specialized resource centre for education and teacher training. It caters to the academic and research needs of students, faculty, and researchers in the field of Education, boasting an extensive collection of books, journals, dissertations, and other educational materials.

#### Faculty of Management Studies Library, North Campus

The FMS Library plays a pivotal role in business and management education by offering resources in Strategic Management, Marketing, Finance, and Organizational Behaviour. With rich print and

electronic collections, it supports the academic rigour of one of India's premier management institutions.

#### Faculty of Mathematical Sciences Library, North Campus

This library supports the academic and research needs of students and faculty in Mathematics and related fields. It features collection related to Mathematical Sciences.

#### Faculty of Music Library, North Campus

Established in 1962, the Music Department Library is a specialized facility designed to support music students and researchers, boasting a rich collection of books and audio-video materials. The library also includes Braille Section, which caters to visually challenged students with resources like talking books in CD format, Braille-script books, and computers designated for their use. Additionally, the library features a Listening Room, an extension of the Audio-Video library, where students can engage with audio content using CD players equipped with headphones.

#### **Departmental Libraries**

#### Dr. Bhim Rao Ambedkar Centre for Biomedical Research Library, North Campus

Dedicated to Biomedical Sciences, this library provides cutting-edge research material, scientific journals, and reference literature to students and researchers. It supports interdisciplinary research in Life Sciences and Biotechnology.

#### Department of Botany Library, Faculty of Science, North Campus

The Botany Library supports the academic and research needs of students and faculty in plant sciences. It features collections in Taxonomy, Ecology, Plant Physiology, and recent advancements in botanical research.

#### Department of Chemistry Library, Faculty of Science, North Campus

This departmental library offers a robust collection in Organic, Inorganic, Physical, and Analytical Chemistry. It supports laboratory research, academic coursework, and innovation in Chemical Sciences.

#### **Department of English Library, Faculty of Arts, North Campus**

The English Department Library is rich in Classical and Contemporary Literature, Literary Theory, and criticism. It caters to students and research scholars, promoting literary scholarship and critical inquiry.

#### Department of History Library, Faculty of Social Sciences, North Campus

Housing a wide range of historical texts, journals, and primary sources, the History Library supports academic programs in Ancient, Medieval, and Modern History. It plays a vital role in facilitating archival and field-based research.

#### **Department of Library and Information Science Library, North Campus**

This library supports the study and practice of Library Science, including Knowledge Organization, Information systems, and Digital Librarianship. It is an important resource for students preparing to enter the Library profession.

#### Department of Linguistics Library, Faculty of Arts, North Campus

The Linguistics Library offers resources in theoretical and applied Linguistics, Phonetics, Syntax, and Sociolinguistics. It supports both language research and the interdisciplinary applications of linguistics.

#### Department of Philosophy Library, Faculty of Arts, North Campus

This library supports academic inquiry into Indian and Western Philosophy. It features works on Logic, Metaphysics, Ethics, and Contemporary Philosophical debates, serving as a core resource for philosophy students and researchers.

#### Department of Physics and Astrophysics Library, Faculty of Science, North Campus

This library maintains comprehensive resources in Classical Physics, Quantum Mechanics, and Astrophysics. It supports experimental and theoretical research, contributing significantly to scientific advancement.

#### Department of Political Science Library, Faculty of Social Sciences, North Campus

The Political Science Library offers books and journals covering Political Theory, International Relations, and Public Administration. It supports teaching and research in Contemporary Political studies.

#### Department of Zoology Library, Faculty of Science, North Campus

Supporting research and academics in Animal Biology, this library houses extensive material in Genetics, Ecology, Physiology, and Zoological classification. It is crucial to the department's ongoing scientific inquiry

#### Delhi University Computer Centre Library, Faculty of Science, North Campus

This library offers IT and computer science resources, including Programming Manuals, Software Engineering Literature, and Databases. It supports both coursework and applied research in Computing.

#### Non-Collegiate Women's Education Board Library, North Campus

Designed to support the academic needs of non-collegiate female students, this library offers a userfriendly collection of textbooks, guides, and exam preparation materials in multiple disciplines.

#### S.P. Jain Research Centre Library, Department of Financial Studies, South Campus

The S.P. Jain Research Centre Library is focused on Finance, Investment, and Business Research. With access to high-end financial databases and research publications, it supports M.Fin. and Ph.D. scholars in advanced study and Financial Analysis.

#### **Special Libraries**

#### Braille Library, Central Library Complex, North Campus

Established in 1976, the Braille Library serves visually impaired users with audio, braille, and digital materials. It features soundproof studios, a Braille Embosser, reading room, editing suite, and high-speed scanners. Its transformation in 2013 enabled digital accessibility through e-texts and e-pubs, supporting inclusive education.

#### Department of African Studies Library, Faculty of Social Science, North Campus

Specializing in African Studies, this library offers around 4,000 resources on Africa's History, Politics, Culture, and Diaspora. The library caters to students and scholars with both print and digital academic materials.

#### Department of East Asian Studies Library, Faculty of Social Sciences, North Campus

Founded in 1967, this library supports interdisciplinary studies in Chinese, Japanese, and Korean Languages and Cultures. It provides print and digital resources, a language lab, and access to global databases. The department also facilitates international scholarships and emphasizes information literacy and open-access research.

#### Department of Germanic and Romance Studies Library, Faculty of Arts, North Campus

Named after poet Pablo Neruda, this library holds over 37,000 volumes on European languages, literature, and culture. Established in 1948, it serves both departmental and cross-disciplinary scholars. Its collection is enriched through academic exchanges and donations from institutions in Europe and beyond.

# Department of Slavonic and Finno-Ugrian Studies Library, Faculty of Arts, North Campus

The SFUS library is part of the Department of Slavonic and Finno-Ugrian Studies provides full-time and part-time programs across various languages from the Slavonic and Finno-Ugric families, such as Russian, Bulgarian, Croatian, Czech, Polish, and Hungarian.

**Women's Studies & Development Centre Library, Academic Research Centre, North Campus** WSDC Library supports pioneering research in Gender and Women's studies. It plays a vital role in Feminist Academic Discourse and Policy Studies.

# 4. Major Achievements

#### 4.1 Major Disruptive Technological Initiatives

The Delhi University Library System (DULS) has taken significant strides in modernizing and enhancing its digital infrastructure. These initiatives reflect a strong commitment to embracing cuttingedge technologies for improving academic services, promoting research visibility, and ensuring seamless access to scholarly resources. Below is an overview of the major disruptive innovations recently implemented by DULS:

#### **4.1.1 DU eLibrary Portal**

- URL: <u>https://duelibrary.in</u>
- Purpose: Centralized gateway to all digital academic resources and services

The DU eLibrary a well-equipped remote access platform, enables its users to access an extensive collection of subscribed electronic resources as well as open access resources and resources covered under **ONOS** anytime, anywhere. With DU eLibrary platform several resources from different disciplines are available and in order to make them more user-friendly, it categorizes e-resources by publisher, discipline and format. The DU eLibrary facility is also available via Mobile Apps on both android and iOS.

The DU eLibrary serves as a common gateway to:

- 2,04,505 e-books and 43 databases from top-rated national and international publishers, including Wiley, Elsevier, Sage, DeGrutyer, Cambridge University Press (CUP), Oxford University (OUP), and many more reputable and open access publishing platforms.
- 87 Individual e-journals from the most renowned publishers like SpringerLink, Taylor and Francis, American Chemical Society, Institute of Physics, OUP, CUP, Sage, DeGrutyer, and more.
- E-theses & dissertations from more than 1000 universities in India and abroad. Video lectures from IITs, NITs, ISB, foreign universities like MIT, Harvard, Yale, and UCI, as well as many publisher's broadcast channels like the Royal Society of Chemistry and Ted-ED.
- Press Readers Online service which provides newspapers and magazines in different languages of various regions at national and international level.
- Expert talks and literary works in English, Hindi, Urdu, and other languages for leisure reading.
- A single sign on discovery feature is also available for its user to access all resources easily.
- The "Reading List" feature is also tailored to save content for future reference.
- A unique feature of "Socio Lib" is also provided to follow peers.



#### 4.1.2 DULS Website

- URL: <u>duls.du.ac.in</u>
- Platform: Drupal 11





The official website of DULS has been revamped using a modern Content Management System, Drupal 11. It is the latest version, which is more flexible, with high scalability, and a strong security architecture. This upgrade enables a more user-friendly interface with proper visibility, streamlined content updates, and integration with other DULS digital resources. With 500 GB dedicated storage, the new website supports dynamic content delivery, multimedia integration, compatibility, and accessibility features, aligning with global best practices in web design. All major libraries under the DULS have their respective websites based on the same platform. The design also incorporates single directory components for faster theming and maintenance. The library website notifies of any upcoming events organised by the library regarding training of electronic resources, research workshops, and others. The website is also integrated with a Chatbot service, where users can ask any query related to the library.

#### 4.1.3 Online Public Access Catalogue (OPAC) of All Major Libraries Under DULS

- URL: <u>opac.duls.du.ac.in</u>
- Platform: Koha 24.05.00

Abile the Bat		4 ingere	
	दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय पुस्तकालय मण्डल DELHI UNIVERSITY LIBRARY SYSTEM		1815 1812-1812
State - responses +		, in	
	(a)		
H			
Important ( ) line +	Language band tend many locati (more) (mor		ur.
DU	Construction of the Construction Construction Construction	-	
- Anno 1995 - Anno 1997 - Anno 1997 - Anno 1997	Second a set in the start plane part of the start plane has the first plane in the plane in the plane in the start plane in	-	400.000
	Strange of Schule Space American Schule sources for sources for sources for sources for a source for a source for a source for an end of the source of th	Surgers	947
		111	Non Son

DULS has centralized the catalogues of all its major libraries under one platform using Koha 24.05.00, an advanced open source Integrated Library Management System (ILMS). The platform offers a unified web-based Online Public Access Catalogue (Web-OPAC), enabling users to perform multi-lingual searches across the entire DULS collection seamlessly. The implementation of Koha enhances transparency, ease of access, and effective & efficient resource sharing among libraries. Web-OPAC search result provides a URL to access the e-books procured by the DULS, by directing to the publisher's website. Additionally, the system supports real-time availability status, automated circulation services, and enriched bibliographic records, ensuring an intuitive and comprehensive discovery experience for all users. The OPAC webpage provides a separate button to directly get the collection of different languages with one click. This web page also provides a direct link to DU eLibrary and several other useful links.

#### 4.1.4 Delhi University Publishing

- URL: <u>dup.du.ac.in</u>
- Platform: OJS 3.4 (Open Journal Systems)



Delta University Press Oxizer is a dedicated platform established by the Dellis University Library lystem (DULD) is enlineer the visibility stration, and import of research published by the university's nations department, entern, and indinges. Dellining spen-scenes software Open Journal RysteredOM, this sedior platform offers each Journal & uniper. Fully constrained home page, Neuromy essential insis for journal management, including settions for Correct Insus. Archives, Ainfort Galdeline, and Online Paper Solationian. By offering these resources, the platform along to be even the surrectify's schedurity journals to be induced in regional databases like Scipes and Web of Science, thereby segmenting the global resoft and academic influence of Solid University's research community.

Delbi University from theirs are to increase the enablesy and global academic ranks of Delbi University's scholarly around, permissing its (menuly its presential industing its leading research databases and enhancing the sciencil impact of the university's contributions to academia.



The Delhi University Publishing Initiative leverages Open Journal Systems (OJS) 3.4 to facilitate the digital publication of academic journals. OJS 3.4 is a powerful and widely recognized open-source software developed by the Public Knowledge Project (PKP). Through this initiative, the university provides robust technical and editorial support to in-house (university-affiliated) academic journals across disciplines, thereby increasing their visibility, accessibility, and academic credibility. OJS 3.4 offers a user-friendly, modular, and flexible interface that accommodates the full spectrum of scholarly publishing from manuscript submission and peer review to copyediting, production, and publication. It ensures academic integrity and author identity verification, aligning with global best practices. By leveraging the full capabilities of OJS 3.4, the Delhi University Publishing Initiative is not only modernizing the academic publishing process but also reinforcing its role as a catalyst for knowledge dissemination, open scholarship, and academic excellence in India and beyond.

# 4.1.5 Research Dashboard of the University of Delhi

- URL: <u>http://rd.duls.du.ac.in:8080/dashboard.py/</u>
- Platform: Open 2.0 (Custom-built Visualization Tool)



The **Research Dashboard** is a real-time, interactive platform that visualizes the research output of the University of Delhi. Powered by the OpenAlex dataset and built on the Open 2.0 framework, it offers:

- Graphical representation of research metrics
- Insights into publication trends, subject areas, and citation impact
- Data on research collaborations and institutional performance

This dashboard serves as a valuable tool for researchers, administrators, and policymakers for strategic planning and performance evaluation.

These research support facilities reflect the University of Delhi's commitment to fostering a culture of academic excellence, innovation, and integrity. DULS continues to play a pivotal role in facilitating high-quality research through technology, tools, and dedicated services.

#### 4.1.6 E-Resource Management Software

DULS has adopted CORAL 3.0, a modular Electronic Resource Management (ERM) system, to efficiently manage the life cycle of its digital subscriptions. This system provides comprehensive tracking of licensing, usage statistics, acquisitions, and vendor interactions. With 250 GB of dedicated space, CORAL supports centralized management and decision-making for digital resource investments.

Simultaneously, a few other alternative softwares were also tried and tested for this purpose, such as, Koha ERM- Open Source Solution, CC-Plus- Open Source Solution, Celus- Commercial Solution

#### 4.2 Social Inclusion by Transforming DULS Braille Library

- Students can avail facility of audio books and E-text from the Braille Library website using their remote login credentials.
- Recently, the Braille Library has taken the membership of Sugamaya Pustakalaya and Bookshare.
- The Braille Library has a special Collection of EPUB, e-text & audio books in different forms, formats & languages to provide easy access and retrieval to its users.
- The Braille Library has adopted latest cutting-edge technologies to provide best services to its Divyangjan patrons





#### Books under Different Categories available in DULS Braille Library

#### 4.3 Major Awards and Recognitions

The Delhi University Library System (DULS) has been recognized nationally for its outstanding contributions to academic librarianship, innovation in library services, and leadership in the field of Library and Information Science. Dr. Rajesh Singh, University Librarian has actively contributed to the academic and professional community through his leadership roles, participation in expert committees, and representation in various initiatives.

#### **Professional Engagements and Committee Appointments:**

- Member, Promotion Committee under the Career Advancement Scheme (CAS) at *Indira* Gandhi Rajkiya Mahila Mahavidyalaya, Raebareli, Uttar Pradesh.
- University Representative, *Governing Body* of Bhagini Nivedita College, University of Delhi.
- Chairperson, *Library Acquisition Committee* at Delhi Teachers University.
- Member, Expert Committee on "*Reassessment of Existing Guidelines for Book Selection*" under the Central Book Selection Scheme of RRRLF, focused on enhancing objectivity and transparency in the selection process.
- Principal Member, Sectional Committee MSD-05 of the Bureau of Indian Standards (BIS), attended the meeting at *Indian Institute of Science (IISc), Bangalore*, on 2<sup>nd</sup> December 2024.
- Member, *Purchase Committee* at Maharaja Ganga Singh Vidyalaya, invited on 5<sup>th</sup> November 2024.
- Subject Expert & Nominated Representative, *AICTE-constituted Selection Committee* at Town Polytechnic, Ballia, Uttar Pradesh.
- Returning Officer, *Delhi University Students' Union (DUSU)* elections for the academic year 2024–2025.
- Committee Member, formulation of *fund allocation norms for book purchases* at Deenbandhu Chhotu Ram University of Science and Technology, Murthal, Sonipat, Haryana.

• Assessment Committee Member, *UGC Career Advancement Scheme (CAS)* for the Central Library, Indian Institute of Technology (IIT), New Delhi.

#### **Honours and Recognitions**

#### ILA-KAULA Best Librarian Award – 2024



- Awarded To: Dr. Rajesh Singh, University Librarian
- **Conferred By:** Indian Library Association (ILA)
- Citation Highlight: This prestigious individual award was presented to Dr. Rajesh Singh, University Librarian recognizing his distinguished leadership, strategic vision, and pioneering initiatives in transforming academic library services at DULS. The award is conferred by the ILA to honour outstanding contributions by a practicing librarian.

#### **5.** Collection Development

The Delhi University Library System (DULS) has made remarkable progress in expanding its collection, adding 9,755 new volumes of books through the Capital Assets Budget. As of March 31, 2025, the total number of books in the DULS collection stands at a remarkable 17,35,082 volumes. In addition to this, DULS subscribes to 531 print periodicals, with subscriptions renewed annually through the maintenance grant. The library also maintains an extensive and meticulously organized repository of 50,146 theses and dissertations, providing invaluable resources for research and academic development.

DULS is also committed to enhancing access to electronic resources for the university community. Over the last year, the library added 59,186 e-books, bringing the total e-book collection to an impressive 2,04,505. Furthermore, the library subscribes to 87 e-journals across various disciplines, while also providing access to 44 digital archives and 43 online databases. These resources cover a wide array of subjects and fields, ensuring that students and faculty have access to up-to-date and comprehensive information (Annexure I enclosed).

# **DULS STATISTICS AT GLANCE**



(\*Detailed information in Annexure-I)

# **E-RESOURCES SUBSCRIBED BY DULS**



# **E-BOOKS USAGE\***



#### (\*Detailed information in Annexure II)



# **DATABASE USAGE\***

#### (\*Detailed information in Annexure III)

# 6. Research Support Services



The Delhi University Library System (DULS) offers a wide range of research support services that empower faculty members, researchers, and students in their academic and scholarly endeavours.

These facilities aim to promote research excellence, maintain academic integrity, and streamline research workflows.

#### **6.1 Subject Portals**

DULS provides **Subject Portals for 27 disciplines**, giving access to curated academic resources, databases, journals, and research materials specific to each field. These portals are essential tools for focused and efficient subject-based research.



#### **6.2 Plagiarism Detection Tools**

To ensure originality in academic writing and uphold ethical standards, DULS is continuing the work of similarity detection for the research assignment, theses and dissertations with the help following plagiarism detection tools:

#### a. Turnitin

Turnitin is a trusted tool for checking the originality of academic content. It helps researchers and students ensure that their work is free from unintentional plagiarism. Turnitin offers detailed similarity reports, enabling users to identify and address problematic sections before submission.

#### b. Drillbit

Drillbit is a sophisticated plagiarism detection software that uses advanced algorithms to identify even the most complex instances of content duplication. It is provided through the ShodhShuddhi Programme under the INFLIBNET Centre, supporting academic integrity across Higher Education Institutions.

• During the year 2024-2025 the DULS have carried out 4719 plagiarism checks.

#### **6.3 Reference Management Tools**

Efficient reference and citation management is crucial for quality research. DULS supports the use of the following tools:

#### a. Mendeley

Mendeley helps researchers manage their references and research papers. It allows users to organize and annotate documents, search and sort academic materials, cite sources while writing, collaborate and share references with peers, *etc.* Mendeley is available as a desktop application, browser extension, and word processor plug-in.

#### b. Zotero

Zotero is a free, open source tool that helps users collect, organize, cite, and share research sources. It supports a wide variety of formats including online journal articles, books, websites, and more. Zotero simplifies the process of creating citations and bibliographies automatically.

# 7. Trainings and Workshops Organized

The Delhi University Library System (DULS) plays a pivotal role in advancing professional competencies and promoting effective use of library resources among library staff, faculty, and students. A series of offline and online training programmes, workshops, and webinars were conducted during 2024–2025, focusing on skill enhancement, research support, and digital literacy:

- A virtual orientation session on "Pearson Library" was conducted on 29<sup>th</sup> August 2024.
- A specialized training program for the Library Attendants of the University of Delhi was held at Central Reference Library, University of Delhi, Delhi, from 25<sup>th</sup> September 01<sup>st</sup> October 2024.
- A workshop on "Research by Sage Publication" in collaboration with Sage was held at the Faculty of Management Studies Library, University of Delhi, Delhi, on 18<sup>th</sup> October 2024.
- A training session on "SCC Online & Manupatra Databases" was held at Integrated Law Library, University of Delhi, Delhi, on 18<sup>th</sup> October 2024.
- Online training sessions on "How to Publish with Oxford Journals" were held on 15<sup>th</sup> January 2025, 22<sup>nd</sup> January 2025, and 29<sup>th</sup> January 2025.
- A webinar on "Getting Started with Westlaw Asia and Westlaw Classic" was conducted on 18<sup>th</sup> February 2025.
- A webinar on "Pearson Library" was conducted on 20<sup>th</sup> February 2025.
- An orientation on "India Data Portal 2.0" for DSE Faculty and Library Staff was held at Ratan Tata Library, University of Delhi, Delhi, on 2<sup>nd</sup> December 2024 and 21<sup>st</sup> February 2025.

- A webinar on "Navigating Scopus for Academic Research, Advanced Search Techniques, Citation Analysis" was conducted on 10<sup>th</sup> March 2025.
- A webinar on "ProwessIQ" was conducted on 11<sup>th</sup> March 2025.
- A virtual training session on "Navigating Springer Nature platforms" was conducted on 19<sup>th</sup> March 2025.
- A training session on "Unlocking Research Potential: Showcasing SAGE Research Methods & Adam Matthew" for research scholars and faculty members of East Asian Studies Library, University of Delhi, Delhi, was held on 24<sup>th</sup> February 2025.
- An awareness workshop on "Indian Sign Language" to fostering an inclusive environment was conducted in collaboration with the Indian Sign Language Research and Training Centre (ISLRTC), DEPwD, Ministry of Social Justice and Empowerment, Government of India at the Department of Social Work Library, University of Delhi, Delhi on 25<sup>th</sup> February 2025.
- A seminar on the "Library Users Awareness Program" was conducted by Central Science Library in collaboration with the Department of Mathematics, University of Delhi on 27<sup>th</sup> March 2025.
- A training session on 'DU eLibrary' to equip Ph.D. scholars and faculty members with essential digital literacy skills was held at the Conference Hall, Faculty of Education Library on 28<sup>th</sup> March 2025.
- Online training sessions on the Bloomberg Professional Database were conducted as per the following details:
  - Session 1: Introduction to Bloomberg on 15<sup>th</sup> October 2024
  - Session 2: Introduction to Excel API Date on 18<sup>th</sup> October, 2024
  - Session 3: Introduction to Bloomberg query language date on 22<sup>nd</sup> October 22, 2024
  - Session 4: Equity valuation & security analysis Date on 5<sup>th</sup> November 2024
  - Session 5: Fixed income markets date on 8<sup>th</sup> November 2024
  - Session 6: Investment banking & mergers & acquisitions on 12<sup>th</sup> November 2024
  - Session 7: Economics & International trade Date on 19<sup>th</sup> November 2024
  - Session 8: Portfolio Management Date on 22<sup>nd</sup> November 2024
  - Session 9: Operations & Supply Chain Management Date on 25<sup>th</sup> November 2024
  - Session 10: Sustainable finance date on 29<sup>th</sup> November 2024

# 8. Research Productivity of DULS

- Ansari, M. U., Mir, J.M., & Nisha. (2024). Unlocking research excellence of Jamia Millia Islamia's from 2012 to 2021: A scientometrics study. In Rajesh Singh & Shiva Kanaujia Shukla (Eds.), *Library and research ecosystem management framework and advocacy*. Society Publishing.
- Chaudhary, S. (2024). Unearthing historical contexts: Leveraging RPYS for insightful historical analysis using R. In Jain & Lamirel (Eds.), *Innovations in webometrics, informetrics, and scientometrics: AI-driven approaches and insights* (pp. 377–384). Bookwell Publications.
- Chaudhary, S. (2025). Mapping the Scientific Landscape of Academic Entrepreneurship in ASEAN Plus Three Countries: A Scientometric Exploration. *Journal of scientometric research*, 13 (3s), s156–s169.

- Chaurasia, A., Pal, A. K., & Vishwakarma, S. (2025). Importance of libraries in shaping Indian historiography and epigraphy. In *Restoring Indian heritage through libraries: preserving knowledge and culture* (Vol. 2, pp. 110–118). Kitabwale. 9789348029478.
- Chaurasia, A., Singh, R., Singh, A. P., & Pradhan, S. (2025). Comprehensive review on Indian public libraries: Evolving through innovation & community empowerment. In *Libraries and artificial intelligence: Empowering users for sustainable knowledge systems*. Indian Library Association Conference Proceedings.
- Mahemei, L. K. (2024). Research productivity of Jawaharlal Nehru University and Jamia Millia Islamia (2019–2023). *Indian journal of library and information science*, 18(3), 208–217.
- Mahemei, L. K. (2025). Scientometric Portrait of Physicist Prof. Ajay Kumar Sood. *International journal of research in library science (IJRLS)*, 11(1), 24-36.
- Maurya, A.K. & Himanti (2025). Role of libraries in preserving classical Indian philosophy and thought. In P.K.Jain, Rajesh Singh, Deval Kar, & S.K. Sukula (Eds.), *Restoring Indian heritage through libraries: preserving knowledge and culture* (Vol.2, pp.42-60). Kitabwale. 9789348029478.
- Samdani, G. (2024). Research data repositories in academic institutions: Tools, services and challenges (Co-author). In *Innovative transformation of libraries in the digital environment* (pp. 381–391). D.P.S. Publishing House.
- Samdani, G. (2024). Use of free and open source software in the library systems of Indian universities (Co-author). *Gyankosh: The journal of library and information management*, 15(1–2), 108–122.
- Samdani, G. (2024). Utilization of digital resources and awareness among research scholars at the University of Delhi, New Delhi: A survey (Co-author). In *Academic libraries: Sustaining excellence through innovation & technology* (pp. 120–128). Akal University.
- Singh, A.K. & Chaudhary, S. (2025). Use of Metaverse for Safeguarding and Promoting Cultural Heritage: Issues and Challenges. In P.K.Jain, Rajesh Singh, Deval Kar, & S.K. Sukula (Eds.), *Restoring Indian heritage through libraries: preserving knowledge and culture* (Vol.2, pp.42-60).Kitabwale. 9789348029478.
- Singh, R. (2024). Relevance of libraries in effective use of artificial intelligence in teaching learning and research: A comprehensive study. In Jain & Lamirel (Eds.), *Innovations in webometrics, informetrics, and scientometrics: AI-driven approaches and insights.* Bookwell Publications.

# 9. Invited Talks/ Lecture Delivered by Team DULS

Dr. Rajesh Singh, University Librarian, has actively contributed to the academic and professional development of the Library and Information Science community through lectures, keynote addresses, research presentations, and panel discussions at national and international platforms. His engagements span critical areas including AI in education, open access, digital innovation, and knowledge management. Major activities are listed below:-

- Delivered a lecture in the Online Faculty Induction Programme (Gurudakshta) organized from 27 August 30 September 2024 at Pt. Ravishankar Shukla University, Raipur.
- Presented a research paper entitled 'Relevance of Libraries in Effective Use of AI in Teaching, Learning and Research: A Comprehensive Study' at COLLNET 2024: 18<sup>th</sup> International

Conference on Webometrics, Infometrics and Scientometrics (WIS) & 23rd COLLNET Meeting held at Universite de Strasbourg, France during 12-14 December 2024.

- Invited as Speaker at the Higher Education & Research Excellence Forum held at Manesar, Gurgaon, Haryana, from 18–20 December 2024.
- Invited as Guest Speaker for the Inaugural Session of a One-Week National Workshop on Library Automation at GLA University, Mathura, on 23<sup>rd</sup> December 2024.
- Delivered a session as part of the Faculty Development Program conducted by the University of Delhi from 26 December 2024 22 January 2025.
- Delivered a talk on the theme 'Evidence-Based Innovation on Contents, Technologies & Services for Next Generation' as an invited speaker at the International Conference on reimagining Academic Libraries (ICRAL-2025) held at Tripura University, from 9–11 January 2025.
- Served as Joint Organizing Secretary for the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Attended the Research to Reader Conference held at BMA House in London, UK from 25-26 February 2025.
- Delivered a keynote on 'The Evolving Role of Libraries in Academic Success: Advancing Knowledge through Open Access' at a program organized by Cambridge University Press at The Lalit, New Delhi, on 25<sup>th</sup> March 2025.

Inspired by the scholarly leadership of the University Librarian, DULS team members—including Deputy Librarians and Assistant Librarians—actively participated in various academic conferences and professional programmes, reflecting their commitment to ongoing learning and innovation. Selected activities are listed below:

- Dr. Ashis Biswas, Deputy Librarian, delivered a talk, 'The Spiral of Knowledge in the Digital Age: Connecting Ranganathan's Vision with Open Access in the 21st Century,' as a distinguished speaker in the Celebration of Librarians' Day 2024, organized by DLIS, North Bengal University on 10th August 2024.
- Ms. Bhawna Vashishtha, Assistant Librarian, conducted a Library Orientation Session for students of M.A. Psychology Semester-I on 23<sup>rd</sup> August 2024 in Room No. 109, Arts Faculty, University of Delhi, Delhi.
- Dr. Shiva Parihar, Deputy Librarian, delivered a lecture on Citation Databases- Scopus & Web of Science on 16<sup>th</sup> September 2024 as a resource person in the RPE course of the Faculty of Law, University of Delhi.
- Dr. Somesh Vishwakarma, Deputy Librarian, delivered a lecture on 'Effective Research Writing' in Short-Term Course on 'Utility of Open Sources' from 19 25 September 2024.
- Dr. Ashis Biswas, Deputy Librarian, delivered an online talk on "From Data to Decisions: Leveraging Data Science for Innovative Library Management and User Experience " as Resource Person in the Refresher Course: Library & Information Science at UGC-Malaviya Mission Teacher Training Centre (Formerly known as UGC – HRDC), D D U Gorakhpur University, Gorakhpur on 21<sup>st</sup> September 2024.
- Dr. Ashis Biswas, Deputy Librarian, delivered an invited talk 'Open Access and Altmetrics: A new paradigm for measuring research impact' in National Conference on Open Access to

Scholarly Information: Research & Academic Communities Role in Building a Sustainable Knowledge Society September 20-21, 2024 organised by Dr. BMN College of Home Science (Empowered Autonomous NAAC Re-accredited) In collaboration with SHPT School of Library Science & BharatRatna Maharshi Karve Knowledge Resource Centre, SNDT Women's University, Mumbai on 21<sup>st</sup> September 2024.

- Ms. Jyoti Sharma, Assistant Librarian, delivered a lecture on 'Role of Library Attendant in Library Services and Record Keeping' during the library staff training program held on 25<sup>th</sup> September 2024 at Central Reference Library, University of Delhi, Delhi.
- Ms. Nisha, Assistant Librarian, delivered a lecture on 'Maintaining Green Features in Library' during the staff training program held on 25th September 2024 at Central Reference Library, University of Delhi, Delhi.
- Dr. Shiva Parihar, Deputy Librarian, delivered a lecture in a Training session organized by Integrated Law Library on SCC Online & Manupatra Databases for better utilization of resources on 18th October 2024.
- Dr. Ashis Biswas, Deputy Librarian, delivered an online talk as a Resource Person in the Refresher Course: Library & Information Science at UGC-Malaviya Mission Teacher Training Centre (Formerly known as UGC HRDC), Dr. Hari Singh Gour Vishwavidyalaya, Sagar, Madhyapradesh on 9<sup>th</sup> November 2024.
- Mr. Mukul Pandey, Assistant Librarian, delivered an online invited talk on 'Reimagining Libraries: The Scope of AI Applications' as Resource Person in the LIB-TAN@IITGN, IIT Gandhinagar, Gandhinagar on 22<sup>nd</sup> November 2024.
- Ms. Bhawna Vashishtha, Assistant Librarian, delivered a lecture on 'Analysis Tools and Other Library Resources' on 21<sup>st</sup> November 2024 at Lady Irwin College, University of Delhi, Delhi.
- Dr. Ashis Biswas, Deputy Librarian, participated as panelist in the panel discussion in Online Conference on Libraries, Education and AI (OCLEA 2024) organised by Rajiv Gandhi National University of Law (RGNUL), Punjab in collaboration with Association of Indian Law Libraries (AILL) on 22<sup>nd</sup> November 2024.
- Mr. Ranjeet Kumar Singh, Assistant Librarian, delivered a Lecture on the topic, 'ORCID and PIDs for Researchers,' in a National Workshop on Institutional Digital Repositories: Dspace-8 & ORCID API, during 22- 23 November 2024, organized by Sreenivas Deshpande Library, Indian Institute of Technology (Banaras Hindu University), Varanasi in collaboration with Central Library, Indian Institute of Technology, Delhi and supported by the ORCID GPF-2024.
- Dr. Ashis Biswas, Deputy Librarian, delivered a talk 'Smart Libraries, Smarter Phones: Leveraging Mobile AR to Transform Library Services in Innovative Ways' as an invited Speaker in the one day conference organised by Ranganathan Research Centre in Ramanujan College on 26<sup>th</sup> November 2024.
- Mr. Ranjeet Kumar Singh, Assistant Librarian, delivered a lecture on the topic, 'Academic Integrity: What is it and Why it Matters?' in a Two Day ORCID GPF 2024 Supported Workshop on Open Access Publishing, from 25- 26 November 2024, organized by Central Library & Department of Library and Information Science, Dr. Rammanohar Lohia Avadh University, Ayodhya, Uttar Pradesh in collaboration with Central Library, Indian Institute of Technology, Delhi and supported by the ORCID GPF-2024.
- Mr. Guptnath Trivedi, Assistant Librarian, hosted and conducted four academic workshops and three guest lectures on digital research methodologies, academic publishing, and access to global research resources, SAGE Research Methods, GALE, AM Collections, from 20- 25 December 2024.

- Mr. Atul Kumar Pal, Assistant Librarian, delivered a lecture on the topic 'Modern Library Resources' during the library staff training program held on 20<sup>th</sup> January 2025 at Central Reference Library, University of Delhi, Delhi.
- Mr. Abhay Chaurasia, Assistant Librarian, delivered a lecture on the topic 'Training Session on Colon Classification' during the library staff training program held on 20<sup>th</sup> January 2025 at Central Reference Library, University of Delhi, Delhi.
- Ms. Nisha, Assistant Librarian, delivered a lecture on the topic 'Non-Book Materials: Cataloguing and Classification' during the library staff training program held on 20<sup>th</sup> January, 2025 at Central Reference Library, University of Delhi, Delhi.
- Dr. Angom Jeevan Singh, Deputy Librarian, delivered a lecture on the topic 'Current Awareness Service' during the library staff training program held on 22<sup>nd</sup> January, 2025 at Central Reference Library, University of Delhi.
- Dr. Ashis Biswas, Deputy Librarian, delivered an invited talk on 'Copyright Challenges in Academic Libraries' as Resource Person in Gitarattan International Business School (GIBS), Delhi on 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2025.
- Dr. Ashis Biswas, Deputy Librarian, served as Assistant Rapporteur in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Dr. Angom Jeevan Singh, Deputy Librarian, presented titled 'A Study on Open Access Literature Publications in Pramana Journal of Physics indexed in Scopus during 2015-2024' in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Mr. Abhay Chaurasia, Assistant Librarian, presented a paper titled "Transforming Public Libraries in India: Strategic Solutions for Addressing Disparities, Overcoming Challenges, Enhancing Capacity, and Fostering Community Development in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Mr. Aditya Kumar Maurya, Assistant Librarian, presented a paper titled 'AI literacy in the context of Libraries' in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Ms. Latika Singh, Assistant Librarian, presented a paper titled 'Role of libraries in achieving the UN's Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs)' on 6<sup>th</sup> February 2025 with Selva Kumar S. Assistant Librarian, ILC in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Mr. Manish Singh Rathore, Assistant Librarian presented a paper titled 'The New Five Laws of Library Websites: An Evolution Inspired by Dr. S. R. Ranganathan, Gorman, and Noruzi' in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Dr. Manpreet Kaur, Assistant Librarian, presented a paper titled 'Mapping Open Access Growth in Health Sciences: Trends, Impact and the Evolving Role of Libraries' in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Mr. Mukul Pandey, Assistant Librarian, presented a paper titled 'Reimagining Libraries: The Scope of AI Applications' in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library

Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.

- Mr. Ranjeet Kumar Singh, Assistant Librarian, presented a paper titled 'Enhancing Cultural Heritage Archiving with AI: An Automated Model for Expert-Driven Digitization' in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Mr. Ranjeet Kumar Singh, Assistant Librarian, presented a paper titled 'Unpacking the 'Black Box' of Usage Statistics: A Qualitative Exploration of COUNTER 5 Reports and Metrics' in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Mr. Shyam Nath Served as coordinator for Technical session in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Mr. Sreekumar S, presented a paper titled "Sophisticated Online Tool to Sort Colon Classification Number" at the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held on February 5-7, 2025, at the University of Delhi.
- Mr. Uttkarsh, Assistant Librarian, presented a paper titled 'Sources of Information Literacy on Indian Traditional Knowledge Systems' in the Three Days Global Library Summit-2025 on Library Diplomacy: Uniting Nations through Library Cooperation, held from 5–7 February 2025 at the South Asian University, Delhi.
- Dr. Ashis Biswas, Deputy Librarian, participated in One Day Workshop on Research Presentation at Kurukshetra University, Kurukshetra as Resource Person and conducted a practical session on 'AI Application in Research' on 25<sup>th</sup> February 2025.
- Dr. Nitin Paliwal, Deputy Librarian, presented two lectures on 'Website Design' on 20<sup>th</sup> March 2025 in Capacity Building Programme organised by Punjab University, Chandigarh.
- Dr. Nitin Paliwal, Deputy Librarian, presented a lecture on 'DU eLibrary' in a seminar on 'Exploring Cultural & Political Traditions in Ancient & Medieval India' organised by India Foundation, India Habitat Centre, Lodhi Road, New Delhi on 21<sup>st</sup> March, 2025.
- Mr. Mitthan Lal Meena, Assistant Librarian delivered a lecture on the topic 'Optimizing Research with DU eLibrary E-Resources' as a resource person, in the workshop held on 25<sup>th</sup> March 2025 at Motilal Nehru College, University of Delhi.
- Mr. Abhay Chaurasia, Assistant Librarian, delivered a lecture on 'Usages of e-Resources and DU eLibrary Facilities' as a resource person in a workshop held at Computer Lab, Arts Faculty, University of Delhi on 26<sup>th</sup> March 2025 for Research Scholars of the Department of Psychology.
- Dr. Lohrii Kaini Mahemei, Deputy Librarian, delivered a lecture on 'Library Users Awareness Program' at the Department of Mathematics, University of Delhi, on 27<sup>th</sup> March 2025.
- Dr.Shiva Parihar, Deputy Librarian, 'delivered a lecture on 'Your Gateway to Knowledge: Accessing Legal Resources and Study Materials with Ease' as keynote speaker in the workshop organized by the Enabling unit of the Faculty of Law (CLC) at the Campus Law Centre on 28th March 2025.
- Mr. Atul Kumar Pal, Assistant Librarian, delivered a lecture on the topic 'OJS Demonstration and Platform Installation' in a 3-Day Symposium on 'Transforming Sanskrit Libraries in the Context of NEP 2020 for Viksit Bharat@2047', IGNCA, New Delhi on 28<sup>th</sup> March 2025.

Additionally, Delhi University Library System (DULS), in collaboration with the Non-Collegiate Women's Education Board (NCWEB), successfully organized a comprehensive digital literacy workshop on "DU eLibrary Facilities" across 27 affiliated centres situated in various colleges under the University of Delhi. This initiative aimed to equip NCWEB students from Arts, Commerce, and Science streams with essential skills in accessing and utilizing DULS e-resources effectively. A total of 27 sessions focused on digital platforms, information literacy, and resource navigation strategies were conducted by Deputy Librarians and Assistant Librarians. The workshop was part of a broader mission to promote the optimal utilization of e-resources among students and empower them with the tools necessary for academic success.

# 10. Infrastructure Development10.1 Expansion of Central Library Complex Building



# 10.2 Electro-Magnetic Library Surveillance System, Patron Traffic Control (PTC) and OPAC Kiosk

Significant infrastructure developments were undertaken this year to enhance the facilities and user experience within the Delhi University Library System (DULS). A major milestone was the successful installation of a modern Patron Traffic Counter System at Central Library and other Major libraries such as Central Science Library, Rattan Tata Library, and South Campus Library, enabling efficient monitoring and management of visitor entry and exit. Additionally, OPAC (Online Public Access Catalogue) kiosks were installed, providing



users with quick and easy access to the library catalogue. These upgrades reflect our ongoing commitment for creating a more accessible, user-friendly, and technologically advanced library environment.





# **11. HR Development in DULS**

As part of the University of Delhi's strategic efforts to strengthen the library's academic and administrative functions, the recruitment process was conducted, through which 6 Deputy Librarians and 35 Assistant Librarians have joined successfully this year, 2024. The selection was carried out through a transparent and merit-based process followed by the interview, ensuring that only the most qualified and skill-oriented candidates were appointed. These new additions brought a wealth of knowledge, technical expertise, and innovative thinking, which is significantly enhancing DULS services, collection management, and user engagement. Their presence is expected to support the library's evolving needs and contribute to the achievement of university goals.

# 12. Significant Days Celebrated

#### World Book Day: 23 April 2024

The Central Library celebrated World Book Day with a series of engaging and thought-provoking activities aimed at fostering a love for reading and promoting the power of books in shaping minds. A special book exhibition was organized, featuring rare collections, award-winning titles, and new arrivals across multiple genres and languages. The celebration successfully highlighted the enduring significance of books in academic and personal growth.





#### Plantation Drive: 30 July 2024

Being committed to environmental sustainability and community engagement, a plantation drive was organized outside the Central Library premises. Various staff members, students, and regular library users enthusiastically participated in planting a variety of saplings, including flowering plants and shade-giving trees. This green effort has contributed to creating a more pleasant and ecofriendly atmosphere around the library.

#### Librarian's Day: 12 August 2024

On 12<sup>th</sup> August, Librarian's Day was celebrated with great enthusiasm and zeal at the Central Library to promote awareness and foster a sense of connection between the users and the library. As part of the celebration, diaries and pens were distributed among library users to encourage reading habits and regular engagement with library resources.





#### International Women's Day: 8 March 2025

In an empowering celebration of International Women's Day, an Information Literacy Session on the DU eLibrary was conducted across all NCWEB colleges. Spearheaded by Deputy Librarians and Assistant Librarians, this initiative aimed to enhance digital literacy among women students, equipping them with the skills to effectively access and utilize academic resources available through the DU eLibrary platform.

#### Mother Tongue Day: 21 February 2025

Mother Tongue Day was celebrated in the library with the aim of promoting linguistic diversity and fostering a deeper appreciation for regional languages among students and library users. The event featured a special book display showcasing literature in various Indian languages, highlighting the richness of our multilingual heritage. The celebration reinforced the library's role as a space for cultural expression and intellectual inclusivity.





# 13. DULS in Media

# Annual Convocation Exhibition of Doctoral Research: 21 February 2025

The Central Library proudly hosted the "Annual Convocation Exhibition of Doctoral Research," showcasing the academic excellence and scholarly contributions of the university's Ph.D. graduates. The exhibition featured a curated display of recently awarded doctoral theses across diverse disciplines, offering insights into cutting-edge research and emerging areas of study. It reaffirmed the library's pivotal role in preserving and promoting academic scholarship within the University community.

DULS has showcased its presence at various media platforms also. Some glimpses of media coverage of DULS given below:-





अयु लाइबेस्यिन डॉ राजेथा सिंह को मिला बेस्ट लाइबेस्यिन अवार्ड



and former in an investigation of an and the second formalization of a second formalization of an analysis of a second formalization of a second for

Institute and all means stational description and all means applied and description interact of mean applied and all applied and applied in the mean of the station of the product of the station of the station of the product of the station of the station of the product of the station of the station of the product of the station of the station of the product of the station of the station of the product of the station of the station of the product of the station of the

डीयू ने 🕮. प्रजेश जिल को मिला बेस्ट लाइबेरियम आगई rif filmelt a surrilin synamiteren संघ तिल्ला किल्लाकित्वानम् क लाइज्रेति का वी. प्रत्येन विक्र की केला त्ताइझी त्ताइझी गया है। केव पुस्तक त्यन प्रकार पुस्तव के वि को विवास संस्थान के बात के ब A second second tills more second to be a second to पुरु हिराज, गर्मनाथ जन्मान ( 1995)-1997) में व्यासीरियन के मान में सुरू सुर्द, रागने नार राजीने के जन्मात कि 21. another and Stand annual Ste second mountain annates of 2008 - 2020 में 29 प्राणमाधान अपराद्य के स्थल में साथ कि प्राप्त दिस्ताय के अपने में साथ कि प्राप्त पुरत्व के प्राप्त के प्राप्त के प्राप्त के प्राप्त पुरत्व के प्राप्त के प्राप्त के प्राप्त के प्राप्त कार्यता है : आहे, जिन्द्र में आटवी अजीव कोय शोध प्रशिस प्रदिस को अन्ति का जिल्लाम को अन्ति का जिल्लाम को अन्त्र ा नात संचालक करती है। प्रत्यति कामजनीवर खत्रजों के दिना प्रदानक में आधारित इलोन में का का मान्य के कहा की faction lang all the stream is fert igenen unegenn for ters une HIGHNER HIM DAILY BY

# डीयू ः एसएजीई अनुसंधान विधियों पर प्रशिक्षण सत्र आयोजित

#### शरिभुमि स्यूज अस्यई दिल्ली

forest Navallaness in spill stimul anome forms in sensing the dead anome spensors gave spill clining anome in anno accellabor with form to another somethic and another spin and any after severality angetter following the sense stimute of another from multiplet and the second forms and a will a set of the second spill of the form multiplet and form with spin and the forms and the second spill after the second spill of the second spill of the second spill of a second spill and a spill of the second spill of the second spill and the second spill of a second spill and a spill of the second spill of the second spill of the second spill of a spill of the spill of a spill of the spill of the

# **ANNEXURE- I**

					51	STATISTICAL	UDATA (	STATISTICAL DATA (APRIL 2024 TO MARCH 2025)	TO MARCI	H 2025)							
S.No.	Name of Libraries				Collecti	Collection Added					Expenditure	re			Membersl	Membership/Circulation	
		Books Accessione Databases E-Books	Databases	E-Books	E-Journals	Periodical	Theses	Theses Dessertation Periodica	Bound Periodica	Books	E-Books (in Databases	Databases	Print Periodicals	Membership Visitors	Visitors	Documents	Documents
		p				sub			Ι	( <b>II</b> KS.)	KS.)	(IN KS.)				Urculated	Consulted
1	Central library Including Arts library	2846	43	59,186	2	109	27860	15194	61000	40,51,853	40,51,853 29,33,35,562 5,95,68,644	5,95,68,644	1495144	4,109	164682	90,000	97200
2	Braille Library	82												62	1,000	136	300
3	Faculty of CIE Library	252				7	24	32		199900			62285.65	366	10,414	2,099	10,400
4	Deptt of East Asian Library	70						200	3637	199670				132	450	300	240
5	Deptt of GRS Library	40						58		200000			0	971	7,820	5,960	6,000
9	Deptt of History Library	0				13	73	562	405	0			0	881	3,600	4,500	6,000
7	Law Faculty Library	633				29		93	55296	594762			1161925	1,162	65,000	27502	20000
8	Law Centre-II	412				20			6143	298754			1,34,164	1,961	71,000	15,500	25,550
6	Deptt of Lib. & Inf.Sci.	43								73000			0		18,000	21,600	24,200
10	Faculty of Management Library	163				53				800000			1200000	613	3,480	1,620	1,860
11	Deptt of Mathematics science lib	212						657		1,34,325				1,746	45707	732	19603
12	Deptt of Music & Fine Arts Library	143				4		2763		1,38,169				558	20,000	16,000	24,000
13	NCWEB Library	0												906	950	650	400
	Deptt of Physics Library (CARPA)	12								with Central				926	6.067	18,201	30,335
14										Science							
15	Ratan Tata Library	289				64		1513	134600	999619			2955017	1,442	49521	6658	4762
16	Central Science Library	453			85	84			135830	1999975			14128169	2,812	56000	13715	19,000
17	SFUS Libray	0				50	9	50	175	Arts library				127	1300	300	1,000
18	Social Work Library	150				12	31		5225	300000			1,50,000	313	5,000	4500	10000
19	south Campus Library	1898				54			16566	3997116			4,30,063	1100	92,253	19679	159000
20	Deptt of Linguistics	0						1030	300						680	251	570
21	Law centre-1	362				29			8332	294497			129434	2,304	1,00,000	70,000	35000
22	Integrated Law Cours	1695				27				1415709			72094	233	2,119	1,370	900
23	Deptt of English Libray	0												783	400	200	300
	Total	9,755	43	59,186	87	531	27,994	22,152	4,27,509	1,56,97,349	4,27,509 1,56,97,349 29,33,35,5625,95,68,644 2,19,18,296	5,95,68,644	2,19,18,296	23,501	7,25,443	3,21,473	4,96,620
	PB-1246	AB-1857	ET-2068 EPBU	EPBU-348													
						Number of E-	Books as	Number of E-Books as on 31.03.2024		1,43,838			Number of D	Number of Digital Archives as on 31.03.2024	es as on 31	.03.2024	17*
	Number of Print Volumes as on 31.03.2024	124		17,25,327		Number of E-	Books ad	Number of E-Books added during the year	year	59,186			Number of D	igital Archive	es added di	Number of Digital Archives added during the year	27
	Number of Books added during the year			9,755	_	Number of co.	mpliment:	Number of complimentary E-Books*		1,481			Total No. of	<b>Fotal No. of Digital Archives as on 31.03.2025</b>	ves as on 3	1.03.2025	4
	Total No. of Print Volumes as on 31.03.2025	2025		17,35,082		Total No. of <b>E</b>	-Books a	Total No. of E-Books as on 31.03.2025	2	2,04,505			Note* Last y	ear 58 Digita	l Archives	Note* Last year 58 Digital Archives Collection was reported	s reported

**ANNEXURE II** 

				E-b	E-books Mon	ath-Wise U	sage Repo	rt: 1 <sup>st</sup> Apri	th-Wise Usage Report: 1 <sup>st</sup> April 2024 to 31 <sup>st</sup> March 2025	st March 2	025				
S. No.	Name of Publisher	Total Collection	Apr- 24	May- 24	Jun- 24	Jul-24	Aug-24	Sep-24	Oct-24	Nov-24	Dec-24	Jan-25	Feb-25	Mar-25	Grand Total
1.	Adam														
	Matthew	28	200	260	207	1 211	277	007	1 010	1 022	020	1 460	271	1 277	10 405
	Digital	Archives	067	nne	140	112,1	200	120	1,710	CC0,1	nce	1,400	170	71547	204,21
	Collection														
2.	ALA	40										0	3	28	31
3.	APA	212										223	64	96	383
4.	Bhasha	\$ 017	4 750	4 747	4 456	4 684	4 802	5 120	4 017	5 217	4 880	4 034	5 342	5 104	58 556
	Prakashan	110,0	1076		0.01.1	-00		07160	11/1	11760	-000		1-0,0	F(160	000000
5.	Bloomsbury	4,307	25	34	4	25	49	86	92	37	20	171	105	11	745
	Collections	,									_		_		
.9	Bloomsbury														
	Drama	3,200	26	67	43	27	114	115	49	28	103	24	95	90	781
	Online														
·L	Brill	10	71	ΞL	V L	17	7	10	10	ų	15	10	4	0	115
	Publishing	10	01	C7	14	77	•	17	ΛT	o	CI	0T	n	0	140
8.	Cambridge														
	University	16,148	6,826	6,909	6,227	5,354	6,987	5,515	9,410	8,599	54,599	6,678	10,196	11,991	139,291
	Press														
9.	CBS	13										5	4	8	17
10.	Cengage	150											643	512	1,155
11.	Edward	17	-	I	"	I	K	ø	y	r	<b>v</b>		y	<b>،</b>	ç
	Elgar	t	-	•	°	•	r	0	•	,	F	-	•	1	F
12.	Elsevier	6,217	2,086	2,133	1,768	1,715	2,057	2,581	1,717	1,115	1,311	2,482	2,024	1,414	22,403
13.	Emerald	2 577	1 003	<i>LL</i> 1 1	1 240	1 100	020	1 155	1 013	1 200	1 101	3 66/	100	1 KAK	17 156
	Publishing	120,0	CCU,1	//1,4	1,-C+C	1,177	666	CC+(1	CTU,T	172,1	1/1/1	+00°C	166	0+0,1	0.04.11
14.	Gale	14	40 311	33 987	27 451	30 603	36 534	56,692	58 800	48 328	40 547	87 620	83 408	111 453	664 833
	Archives	Archives	110601	10/100	101617	2006	- conford		~~~~~~~	0=0601	in the second	0=0610	001.000	0016111	2201-00
15.	Institute of	135	14	10	٦ ۲	v	18	20	×	y	15	16	23	7	166
	Physics	))	-	74	3	,	2	ì	>	>	2	2	3		001

33

16.	McGraw	146										10	219	474	703
17.	Orient Blackswan	93	5	1	3	1	2	47	09	49	107	43	14	19	351
18.	Oxford University	31,366	6,352	5,911	4,899	4,697	8,921	8,463	10,519	17,384	11,613	10,107	17,209	16,518	122,593
	Press											ĸ			
19.	Pearson	705	1	40	21	28	87	81	74	74	298	87	87	75	953
20.	IHd	615	35	19	22	33	105	<b>0</b> 6	65	751	439	261	136	817	2,773
21.	Sage Pub	718	168	122	822	225	404	265	319	491	877	939	206	687	6,657
22.	Sage														
	Research	1 Archive	146	631	257	393	394	599	994	1,721	760	2,165	2,044	2,138	12,242
	Methods														
23.	S Chand	21										16	8	8	32
24.	South Asia Archive	1 Archive	46	29	56	70	99	<u>5</u> 9	47	2	10	27	13	68	470
25.	Springer Nature	58,595	25,438	21,668	25,302	22,379	27,121	30,109	27,836	20,857	22,764	32,649	31,928	36,051	324,102
26.	Taylor & Francis	46,862	7,459	4,515	13,744	16,912	17,859	31,875	24,157	20,211	18,279	27,245	21,120	24,151	227,527
27.	Thieme	313										1	3	3	7
28.	Today & Tomorrow	488	641	8 <i>LL</i>	116	1,254	805	1,016	618	968	705	801	968	066	10,572
29.	Walter de Gruyter	8,591	21	29	27	17	207	39	28	20	10	15	164	235	812
30.	Wiley	4,575	1,579	1,037	578	763	907	096	1,006	818	1,001	1,179	1,087	1,428	12,343
31.	World Scientific	12,419	12	15	2	9	59	<i>L</i> 9	46	7	22	54	217	252	762
	Total	2,04,505 and 44 Archives	96,858	84,439	88,634	1,00,613	1,09,132	1,46,060	1,43,993	1,29,755	1,60,559	1,83,107	1,79,081	2,19,077	16,41,308
						1	1	j					]		]

# **ANNEXURE III**

# Usages Report of the e-Databases subscribed by DULS: 2020-2024

S. No.	Name	2020	2021	2022	2023	2024	Total
1.	ABI/INFORM Complete	10013	11837	34300	6827	6,079	69056
2.	ACS	41918	53802	26282	94493	154848	371343
	ACS Legacy Archive	-	-	-	-	5145	5145
3.	Africa Commons	-	-	-	-	838	838
4.	Bloomberg Terminals	-	-	-	-	-	-
5.	Britannica Online	1851240	1245232	9284683	19087021	-	31468176
6.	<b>Business Source Premier</b>	-	-	-	-	10,738	10738
7.	Cambridge University Press (197 Titles package (eSS)	5341	17666	31661	45296	36,698	136662
8.	CLA Online	623	1399	1621	2271	2,824	8738
9.	Credo (Earlier Xreferplus)	379	1227	32926	18699	230	53461
10.	EconLit	5980	1841	13123	16484	20,325	57753
11.	eJurix	-	-	-	-	-	-
12.	Emerald (eSS)	58937	80435	117005	87933	105,329	449639
13.	Encyclopaedia of Law Enforcement	246	63	434	1470	133	2346
14.	Encyclopaedia of Cyber Crime						
15.	Making of Modern Law	1201	179	1199	1751	1,344	5674
16.	EPW	-	-	-	-	-	0
17.	EPW Research (eSS)	2285	1519	4231	2416	2,634	13085
18.	GeoRef with Geoscience World	2879	4079	5798	2977	1,874	17607
19.	House of Commons Parliamentary Papers	-	-	-	-	1,703	1703
20.	IEEE	-	-	-	5370	20,763	26133
21.	Indian Journals	-	-	-	-	408	408
22.	Indiastat (eSS)	2541	2401	1976	3455	6,583	16956
23.	Institute of Physics (76 Titles) (eSS)	10807	11268	19949	21124	15,066	78214
24.	Lexis Advance India	-	344946	332091	-	458896	1135933
25.	LISA	11977	12254	17842	13,537	56888	112498
26.	Manupatra (eSS)	33325	10476	54700	139641	203828	441970

	Total Usage	36,19,247	52,10,212	1,63,37,463	2,70,36,418	1,31,60,425	6,53,63,765
40.	Wiley Online (eSS)	33702	14032	20007	76013	112115	123138
47.	SpringerLink Westlaw India (eSS)	80082 53962	134390 14852	199167 20889	- 20266	294496	708135 123158
46.	Taxmann (All Research Modules)	-	-	-	-	27,588	27588
45.	SSC EBC Reader	-	-	-	-	10,882	10882
44.	SeekINF	-	-	-	-	349688	349688
43.	Scopus (eSS)	931661	1692815	4643918	4954722	6595139	18818255
42.	Sci-Finder Scholar (eSS)	4286	820059	380653	877225	28,381	2110604
41.	Science Online		3040	9017	5588	6,325	23970
40.	Science Direct (18 Collections) (eSS)	255781	369950	535371	574557	592765	2328424
39.	SCC Online	87847	163619	275631	693354	617814	1838265
38.	Sage Online (6 Collections) (550 Titles (eSS)	15112	17131	30501	34887	46,388	144019
37.	Royal Society of Chemistry (eSS)	49588	61279	78950	59351	50032	299200
36.	PsycINFO	3726	3428	12822	8851	8,595	37422
35.	PsycARTICLE	5297	3615	15174	7836	4,528	36450
34.	Prowess (10 Logins)	40920	34184	42003	51370	47,376	215853
33.	ProQuest Dissertation & Theses Full text (eSS)	7489	8614	10053	8321	12,345	46822
32.	Project Euclid (eSS)	1716	3082	2914	-	571	8283
31.	Prime Database	1250	2341	4779	1831	1,042	11243
30.	Press Reader	-	-	-	-	3189732	3189732
29.	Policy Commons Global Think Tank	-	-	-	-	31,978	31978
28.	Oxford Dictionary of National Biography and Oxford Grove Art Online	3791	3549	3946	13256	6,282	30824
27.	Nature Online Journals	37047	73640	91854	98225	-	300766

# **GOVERNING BODY (DULS) 2024-26**

1.	Prof. Balaram Pani	Chairperson
	Dean of Colleges	
2.	Sh. Nawal Kishore	Member
	Treasurer	
3.	Prof. Shri Prakash Singh	Member
	Director, South Delhi Campus	
4.	Prof. Ravi Prakash Tekchandani	Member
	Dean, Faculty of Arts	
5.	Prof. Debajyoti Choudhary	Member
	Dean, Faculty of Science	
6.	Prof. Sanjoy Roy	Member
	Dean, Faculty of Social Science	
7.	Prof. Ram Singh	Member
	Director, Delhi School of Economics	
8.	Dr. Vikas Gupta	Member
	Registrar	
9.	Prof. Sanjeev Singh	Member
	Director, DU Computer Centre	
10.	Prof. Harsupreet Kaur	Member
	Dean, Faculty of Inter-Disciplinary and Applied	
	Sciences	
11.	Prof. Mayank Trivedi	Expert in Lib. Inf. Science
	University Librarian	
	Maharaja Sayajirao University of Baroda	
12.	Prof. Payal Mago	Member
	Director, Campus of Open Learning	
13.	Prof. Sanjay Kapoor	Member
	Head, Department of Plant Molecular Biology	
14.	Prof. Gajendra Singh	Member
1.7	Department of African Studies	
15.	Dr. Pooja Goel	Member
16	Associate Professor, Department of Commerce	M1
16.	Dr. Avantika Singh	Member
17	Assistant Professor, Department of Political Science	Manahan
17.	Dr. Shiva Parihar	Member
10	Deputy Librarian, DULS	Marchan Carneta
18.	Dr. Rajesh Singh	Member Secretary
	University Librarian	



दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय पुस्तकालय मण्डल Delhi University Library System दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय University of Delhi Delhi-110007